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ALLIANCE





June 4, 2009

State Board of Elementary and Secondary Education

P.O. Box 94064

Capitol Station

Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9064

Re: Request for comments regarding draft rule on science education (Louisiana Register vol.4 number 35 page 740)
Dear Members of the Board of Elementary and Secondary Education,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the implementation of the Louisiana Science Education Act (SB 733).  On behalf of the Natural Science Collections Alliance (NSC Alliance), I encourage you to amend the regulations to explicitly prohibit the practices that would enable instruction in non-scientific concepts, such as creationism/intelligent design, in Louisiana science classes. 
The Natural Science Collections Alliance is a nonprofit association that supports natural science collections, their human resources, the institutions that house them, and their research activities for the benefit of science and society.  We are comprised of over 100 institutions who are part of an international community of museums, botanical gardens, herbariums, universities and other institutions that house natural science collections and utilize them in research, exhibitions, academic and informal science education, and outreach activities.

Our member institutions house the specimens and researchers that have informed and conducted studies of evolution since Charles Darwin first proposed his theory 150 years ago.  The scientific studies of biologists and geologists at natural science collections and natural history museums around the world have strengthened the evidence supporting the theory of evolution as a unifying principle of biology and as the scientific explanation for the history and diversity of life on Earth.  

There is no scientific dispute about the validity of the theory of evolution.  Moreover, creationism and intelligent design are not scientific concepts.  Thus, they have no place in the science curricula.  

The proposed changes to the Louisiana Handbook for School Administrators are inadequate.  As drafted, these guidelines would permit the introduction of non-scientific concepts into the science classroom.  Our nation is at a point in history where we should be striving to teach our students the best possible science.  Louisiana and the nation’s economic future depend on our children taking up the challenge to become the next generation of scientists and engineers.  To do this, we must inspire and prepare them throughout their academic career.  We can not afford to water down our science curricula.  

It is inappropriate to introduce or permit the use of supplemental materials in classrooms which facilitate the teaching of creationism/intelligent design or other non-scientific concepts under the guise of critical thinking.  The regulations should be amended to explicitly prohibit the teaching of creationism/intelligent design.  

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.
Sincerely,
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Michael A. Mares, Ph.D.





President







Natural Science Collections Alliance
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